



DG'S MARCH 2017 NEWSLETTER

February is the shortest month of the year and yet we were able to get lots done.

I would like to thank PDG John Macfie and his team of Lions and Lionesses for a wonderful Winter Cabinet Meeting. The meal was awesome and the hall was great. And we covered many items.

Also at the Winter Cabinet Meeting, CST Peter presented each attending club with a box of free books from First Book Canada. I am very thankful to CST Peter for finding First Book Canada and following up so that we all have wonderful books for so many young people. (If you club wasn't represented get in touch with me and we can make delivery arrangements.)

Our grant "Hearing For All" was officially approved by LCIF. Now all of us have to honour our pledges so that Lion David Hunter can pass on the money to the University, then they will be able to get the equipment needed to help Nova Scotians.

I had the honour of signing the Charter for the Dalhousie University Campus Club. Thank you to Lion Jeanetta and the Bedford Lions in making this a reality. Their Charter Night is slated for April 25th. More details to follow.

Mother Nature was very upset with Shubenacadie Sam this year and hit us with some truly bad weather. I had to cancel three visits in a row – Kentville DG visit will be held April 13th, Stellarton has not been decided yet, and Berwick will be held April 20th. Thank you to the clubs for fitting me in so quickly.

Hopefully Spring is right around the corner.





District Governor Claire Brunelle 2016-2017 "Dancing Towards Literacy"